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All Tracks Lead to Soldier Hollow

Ski for Light President Marion Elmquist sat anxiously waiting for the winners of the 2009 Olav Pedersen Memorial Race/Rally to be announced.  The Race/Rally had been held earlier in the day at Soldier Hollow Cross-Country Ski Resort near Midway, Utah.  The awards banquet was the culminating event of a week where blind, visually and mobility-impaired adults demonstrated newly acquired cross-country skiing skills and challenge themselves in a supportive, can-do environment.

Marion’s smile changed instantly to a look of concern when she received a message from one of the hotel staff to call Howard Peterson at Soldier Hollow, as he urgently needed to speak to her.  “I didn't know what to think,” recalls Marion.  “All the Ski for Light participants were accounted for as far as I knew.  I couldn't imagine what it could be and called him right away.”

“Howard told me that the staff and the public had been commenting favorably on the 5 K trail we set for the event week and he wondered if we'd be amenable to having it named the Ski for Light 5 K Trail.   I was thrilled!” In 2010 the all-volunteer non-profit organization returned to Soldier Hollow for another outstanding week of skiing and to officially dedicate the Ski for Light 5k Trail.  President Elmquist used a small pair of cross-country skis made into scissors to cut the ribbon and dedicate the trail.

Founded in 1975 and based on a similar program in Norway, Ski for Light promotes an active lifestyle among visually and mobility impaired adults through the vehicle of cross-country skiing, Each visually or mobility impaired participant is paired with an instructor guide for a weak of learning, laughing, skiing and sharing. Many leave the event with a strong sense of family and return year after year to see old friends and make new ones. 

“We are thrilled to be returning to Utah for the third time, to celebrate the 37th annual Ski for Light week,” says 2012 event chair Scott McCall. “We are again looking forward to the warm hospitality and outstanding service of the Marriott Hotel and Conference Center and the beautiful trails of the Soldier Hollow cross-country ski area.”

The 2012 International Week will be held February 5 through February 12, 2012.  Come join the Ski for Light family and share the fun!  Applications and additional information can be found at www.sfl.org.
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